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There is a Return of a Road from Cedar Bridge to the Highway which leads from Manahawkin to Barnegat/recorded 13th June 1797 located in the Monmouth County Archives which reads “Whereas John Middleton & Wright Soper, Freeholders of the Township of Stafford & a Sufficient Number…have petitioned for a road to be Laid out from Cedar Bridge to the Highway which Leads from Manahawkin to Barnegat. Therefore we the subscribers, Surveyors of the Highway of sd Town of Stafford, Dover & Upper Freehold have met the Twenty first Day of February 1797 and Laid out a Road Two Rod Wide in sd Township of Stafford. Beginning at the Bridge Called Cedar Bridge…”
Every year the owner of a tavern had to file a petition in the Court of Common Pleas for a license to operate and those who knew the owner had to attest to his or her good character. In addition the owner had to have a minimum of two good featherbeds for travelers. John Wildermuth owned Cedar Bridge Tavern for twenty years, yet I was able to locate just two petitions. One, which is dated July 28, 1829 was found at the Monmouth County Archives. The other, dated June 10, 1853 was found at the New Jersey State Archives, Trenton.

Pettits Cedar Bridge is marked on a 1770s Howe Map in the Library of Congress Geography and Map Division (G3813.M6P2 177-.P3 Howe 17). The name “Pettit” does not appear in the 1938 Historic American Building Survey (HABS) chain of title. Sometimes the person filing for a tavern license is the manager of the establishment and not the owner. In the Genealogical File of the Pettit Family, in the Burlington County Historical Society, this writer found a letter from a descendant asking for a copy of the manuscript “of William Pettit, the tavern owner…” A copy of the William Pettit Ledger (MSS 128) which was begun by William Pettit in 1775 and continued by his son John from 1798 until 1828 was found in the society’s manuscript collection. It numbers 190 pages. On page 85, there is the following entry:  “April 18th 1780 received of William Pettit the Sum of two hundred and thirty nine Pounds ten shillings in full for rent/John Moore”. This may explain why William Petttit’s name is not listed on the HABS chain of title. He did not own the property but only rented it.  
